PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
August 18, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Patricia Treharne

Member - Lois Barnes
MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Rick Maggard

Engineer, Dominic Garcia

Firefighter - Kris Jordan

Firefighter - Caleb Garcia
VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
None
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Len Friedlund

Bob Timberman
     Larry Young

Sue Drinen

Pastor, Steve Bowyer                                          
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Chairman Drinen explained to the board that the September board meeting will be postponed due to the Labor Day holiday delaying the County reports until the September 8th or 9th which does not give the accountant enough time to work on the financials before September 15th which is the current date for the board meeting.  The September board meeting will be held on September 22, 2015 at 3 P.M. 
Chairman Drinen told the board that Chief Welsch will be informing the board about the discussions he has had with Foxboro Ranch Estates concerning a new fire protection contract with Foxboro Ranch Estates.  Chairman Drinen reminded the board that this contract is not on the agenda but they can hear Chief's explanation of what has been discussed but the board can not take any action on the issue at this meeting but we can have a special meeting at any time.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: July 21, 2015 
Chairman Drinen asked "Are there any corrections to the minutes?"
Member Treharne stated "The minutes are fine except for the spelling of the pastor's last name.  The correct spelling for pastor's last name is Bowyer."

Chairman Drinen stated "The minutes are approved with those corrections.  Office manager Ball will make those corrections to pastor Bowyer's name."
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that we withhold spending any budgeted funds until tax funds start being paid in October.  The main expenses we have in the first three months of our fiscal budget are operational expenses. 
Chairman Drinen asked "If they had any questions about the financials, hearing none we will move on." 
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  JULY 2015
Office manager Ball explained that the invoices that are listed for Bear Jaw crew as outstanding will be changing due to a change in the way we bill Highlands for those fires.
In July we charged out $49,645.34 in ambulance billing and we received $17,071.89 in payments.  Resident subsidy for the month was $2,357.42; the aging report for July is $75,005.34.  Bad debt for July was $377.10 and we made a reimbursement payment to insurance in the amount of $398.28. 
We received $25.00 for an out of district claim in collections. 
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report:  JULY 2015
There were 63 medical calls, 10 fire calls, 11 special duty calls which gave us a total of 84 calls.  We saw 29 individuals in the med room bring our total for the month to 113.  There were 41 transports with 42 individuals being transported to FMC.  We had 72 calls inside the district or 86% and 12 out of district call or 14%.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief explained that we have not had any exceptional calls this month.  The Bear Jaw crew is currently on their way to Idaho.  
Chief explained that Foxboro Ranch Estates home owners association has recently requested fire protection from our fire district.  Foxboro Ranch Estates had a fire protection agreement with our department when they started breaking ground on the project.  The initial contract said that they would pay the same millage rate as the tax payers of Munds Park for the value of the properties assessed by Coconino County Assessor; at that time the were only being assessed on agricultural open land with no structures.  Once Foxboro Ranch Estates had some build outs completed the County came in and reassessed the property and the values went up considerably.  When I started the job here I took a look at the contract; at which time I realized that the rates needed to be adjusted and that no payment had been made for several years.  At this time I contacted the Foxboro Ranch Estates contact person and requested a meeting to explain the new assessments to that property and what we could do to make our contract a little less burdensome to the home owners association.  At this meeting we worked out a new agreement which was acceptable to both parties; after several years the contact person for the home owners association decided that the renewal rate for those properties was to burdensome for the home owners association and at this time they declined to renew the contract.  The contact person for Foxboro Ranch Estates recently called and wanted to know why we were telling the insurance companies that Foxboro Ranch Estates was not in our fire district and were not contracted with us for fire protection.  Chief informed them that they had cancelled that contract approximately a year ago.  Since that time Chief has been working on trying to come up with a fair and equitable contract; at this point the contact person offered to pay for the two responses that were made to that location last fiscal year (which were billed but never paid for) and a pro-rated (10 month) charge for the current fiscal year.  This is where we are at this point in our discussions with Foxboro Ranch Estates for fire protection; nothing has been finalized due to the Chief wanting the fire board to approve what was presented to the contact person for Foxboro Ranch Estates homeowners association.  Chief has requested direction from the board on this issue and would like to have a special meeting on August 20, 2015 if the board is agreeable.  Chief will contact the representative for Foxboro Ranch Estates home owners association and let them know that we will be having a special meeting to address this issue and would invite them to attend.
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch reminded everyone that the legislature is out of session now. 
C.  AFDA Update:
Chief explained that AFDA is outlining their plan of action and how to use the rural fire district study to the fire districts benefit.  There were several of us on the board that insisted that they use the rural fire district study due to the fact the urban districts have municipal departments that will come help them if they have a large fire or other incident; fire districts do not have that option.  Chief explained that as soon as you hit the northern border of Phoenix on I-17 you are protected by fire districts until you get to Flagstaff; on I-40 from New Mexico border to Winslow is all fire districts, from Winslow to Flagstaff is all fire districts, from Flagstaff to Williams which is a volunteer department that does not respond to the freeway and all the way to Kingman is fire districts.  All of the major transportation corridors (I-17, I-15 and I-40) are protected by fire districts; if fire districts go away there will be no EMS or Fire protection in those areas.  The private ambulance companies do not provide services to those areas.  
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Chief explained that we have had a few problems; he has requested documentation from the Coconino County/Flagstaff Police dispatch group that routes the 911 calls.  We have had up to 10 to 20 minutes delays in dispatching us; I have not received that information yet but I if I see any impropriety in the way they are handling our calls before they transfer them over to Guardian dispatch service then I will demand the rest of the printouts from July 1, 2015.  We can get the Department of Health Services involved if needed, as they are the department who has the power to set fines and demand that Coconino

County/Flagstaff Police dispatch group to stop sitting on our medical calls.  
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Special Meeting on August 20, 2015: Discussion and possible vote on Foxboro Ranch Estates fire protection contract.
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Special Meeting on August 20, 2015:  Foxboro Ranch Estates Fire Protection Contract; discussion and possible vote
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Larry Young wanted to know if the special meeting was open to the public.  Chairman Drinen explained that all our meetings our open to the public.
Larry Young also wanted to know if the Coconino County/Flagstaff Police dispatch group gets the same information from your phone when you call 911 as Sedona dispatch used to get and why is there a delay in the call going thru.

Chief Welsch explained that the delay you hear is the 911 PCAP for the transferring our calls to our new dispatch center; they should be seeing the same information from you land line as Sedona did.  He also explained that if Sedona Fire District board of directors had not decided to close the dispatching center we would still be with them.
The meeting adjourned at 3:37 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  September 22, 2015 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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